TOWN of WOOLSEY

Regular Meeting

May 13, 2024

Mayor Laggis opened the monthly meeting at 7:00 pm. Councilman Wright was absent.

Agenda Changes

Councilman Carden asked to add a property annexation request to New Business. Councilman Smith made the motion to amend the agenda and Councilman Carden seconded him. Motion passed unanimously.

Minutes of Prior Meeting

Councilman Carden made a motion to accept the February minutes as presented. He was seconded by Councilman Smith. Motion passed unanimously.

Financial Report

Councilman Smith made the motion to approve the May Financial Report. Councilman Carden seconded him. Motion passed unanimously.

Old Business

1. Transportation Committee Update – Caitlin reported that the GDOT Engineers are continuing to finalize the design, taking into account the protection of the house across from Hampton Road that has been hit on two different occasions and two times the vehicle has stopped on the lawn. There is also concern about the short merging distance. Councilman Smith asked if these concerns will delay the project and was told that no, this is part of the property acquisition phase. In regards to slowing the traffic on Hampton Rd West, some ideas that have been proposed include a larger stop sign, flashing lights on the stop sign, stop ahead signs. Since Councilman Wright lives close to that area, Council decided to wait to see what he has to say. Caitlin also reported that the full depth resurfacing project bid has been awarded and will be starting in the next week. Finally, she told the Council that Keith Larson is working with a federal program called Rails to Trails, which the Town may be able to participate in since the railroad used to come through.

In appreciation of her service to the Town, Mayor Laggis presented Caitlin with a gift. She and her husband have been called back to Ohio for work.

- 2. Small Cities Conference Mayor Laggis said that he attended talks on subjects such as Charters, Resources for Small Towns, Purchasing, and Executive Sessions. He encouraged the Council to attend next year's conference.
- 3. Other The agreement with Alan Grant to complete the Agreed Upon Procedures has been signed. The County is updating the CIE Update ordinance so we will have to hold a Public Hearing. Finally, Councilman Smith said that he had reached out to David Ballard regarding the deed for the property behind the building, but has not yet heard back.

New Business

1. Other (from Agenda change) – Councilman Carden said that Jennifer Jackson reached out to him saying that a portion of her property at 1885 Hwy 92 is located outside the Town limits and she would like to have it annexed in to the Town. Councilman Smith volunteered to ask David Ballard about the proper procedure for this. Mayor Laggis also commented that there is a property on Anna

Lane that is split as well. He will reach out to that owner to see if he is interested in getting in annexed into Woolsey.

Public Comment

None

With no more business to come before the Council, Councilman Carden made the motion to adjourn. He was seconded by Councilman Smith. The meeting adjourned at 7:51 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Stacey Collins, Town Clerk